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of the Waste regulations or Environment Protection act that regulate the 
processing of images of members of the public using CCTV footage did you use to 
establish your lawful basis? 
  
The Council uses overt cameras, provide signage in the vicinity of the cameras. All data 
is managed in accordance with Surveillance Camera Commissioner's guidance 
(https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/surveillance-camera-commissioner) and 
associated data protection legislation. 
 
Surveillance is undertaken in areas that have been deemed hotspots for criminal activity 
for the prevention and detection of crime. 
 
3b. Please reference the specific parts of the legislation that regulate this type of 
data processing (CCTV recording) when outlining your legal basis for the use of 
CCTV technologies for the prevention, investigation or detection of litter or waste 
management related offences.  
 
See response provided for Question 3. Other legislation is listed below: 
 

• Data Protection Act 2018 

• Environmental Protection Act 1990 S33. 
 
The supply of information in response to a freedom of information request does not 
confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied 
for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further 
permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news 
reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the 
information for any other purpose.  
 
Should you wish to make any further requests for information, you may find what you are 
looking for is already published on the Council’s web site and in particular its FOI/EIR 
Disclosure log, Council's Publication Scheme, Open Data and Facts about Coventry.  
 
If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our 
response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt 
of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk  
 
If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information 
Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe 
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email casework@ico.org.uk.  
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.  
 
Yours faithfully  
 
 
 




